October 16, 2017

Ms. Marlene H. Dortch, Secretary Federal Communications Commission Office of the Secretary 445 12th Street SW Washington, DC 20554

RE:

Global Talk 123, Inc.

Surrender of Section 214 Authorization File No. ITC-214-20160419-00140

Dear Ms. Dortch,

Global Talk 123, Inc. hereby surrenders its Section 214 authorization as a provider of global resale service. Global Talk 123 was granted Section 214 authorization by the FCC's International Bureau on May 6, 2016. The company intended to provide calling card-based international phone service. However, the service never went "live" and the corporation is now formally being dissolved. Global Talk 123 has no customers to notify of the surrender of its Section 214 authorization.

Please feel free to contact me at 925-286-1114 or steve@ziggypig.com if you have any questions or require additional information.

Sincerely,

Edward S. Venturino

President

cc: Denise Coca, Chief, Telecommunications and Analysis Division, International Bureau

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup> International Authorizations Granted; Section 214 Applications (47 C.F.R. §63.18); Section 310(b) Requests, Report No. TEL-01791, Public Notice, 31 FCC Rcd 4672, 4673 (2016).